

James Kach < jkach55@gmail.com>

## **RTK Request**

Ann Wright <ann\_wright@comcast.net>

Sat, Jun 4, 2011 at 8:48 AM

To: htb4444@comcast.net, Wendy DiFruscio <wdifruscio@orcsd.org>

Cc: Howard Colter <a href="hccotter@orcsd.org">hccotter@orcsd.org</a>, jocelyn O'Quinn <joceoquinn@yahoo.com</a>, Jim Kach <jkach55@gmail.com>, Megan Turnbull <mrnshea@chicagogsb.edu>, Krista Butts <kbutts@orcsd.org>, Ann

Lane <ann.iane@comcast.net>

Dear Fellow Board Members,

The RTK request was for the meeting between the search committee (Henry, Ann Lane, myself and Howard) and the teachers that the full board requested at our meeting on May 25. It was NOT for the meeting between Henry, Laura and the Student Senate. I have forwarded several emails to Wendy that were sent and/or rec'd regarding this topic (none, I believe among a quorum of the board) for her to determine whether or not they fall under the RTK law. As her original email stated, we should send her any emails we sent or rec'd on this topic, and she will compile them and determine if they are public. Ann L., you stated that you did not have any, however, you were copied on several that I was also copied on. Henry, you wrote many of them.

This is not all that complicated, nor should there be that many emails on this subject. RTK requests are common, and our administration has been handling them for quite some time, even from board members. This board needs to understand that this is a law that we all need to comply with, and it doesn't matter who made the request or what we think of it. Please take them all seriously and forward any and all emails you may have on this subject to Wendy as soon as you can.

Many Thanks, Ann

From: hfb4444@comcast.net

Sent: Saturday, June 04, 2011 12:09 AM

To: Wendy DiFruscio

Oc: Howard Colter; ann and Michael Lane; Ann Wright; jocelyn O'Quinn; Jim Kach; Megan Turnbull;

Subject: Fwd: Today's meeting

Wendy.

I have checked all my emails three times and this one below is the only one that I sent out or received that is addressed to a quorum of the board. All board members should have this email. I sent it all the full board.

I am asking, now for all board members to send you, Wendy their copy of this email so you have a complete record from all who received it.

Please send your copy of this email to Wendy by the afternoon on Monday, June 6th.

Thank-you

I hope you all have a relaxing weekend.

Henry

--- Forwarded Message ---- From: hfb4444@comcast.net

To: lrogers@orcsd.org

Cc: "Ann Wright" <ann wright@comcast.net>, "ann and Michael Lane"

<am.lane@comcast.net>, "Megan Turnbull" <ammshea@chicagogsb.edu>, "Jim

Kach" < jkach55@gmail.com>, "jocelyn O'Quinn" < joceoquinn@yahoo.com>,

"Krista Butts" <kbutts@orcsd.org>

Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2011 5:05:42 AM

Subject: Today's meeting

Laura,

At this time I have chosen to defer any meeting on the topic of the graduation and the student's request till after the school board meeting on June 1st. Thank-you for being so kind to set this meet up on a topic that I feel is important to the health of our school system.

Henry